
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5 PM July 22, 2015 

At Cook Memorial Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, John Roberts, and John Wheeler  

   

1) Minutes of the 6/24/15 meeting were approved. 

2) The CIP request was reviewed and decided that we would not request $10,000 as we had no new figures for 

possible capital projects.  The majority was not in favor of rebuilding fences, but in favor of repairing some 

gates and the posts of old fences, without the railings.  We decided to increase our maintenance budget by 

$2500 for 2016 to make some gate repairs and continued grounds improvements such as brush clearing. 

3) John W reported his difficulty installing corner markers for the Roy plot in Ordination Rock.  He wondered 

if the corner markers could be 6” tall rather than 12”.  John R thought the 6” markers would be susceptible 

to movement from maintenance and freezing.  The trustees will meet at Ordination Rock 7/28 at 5 PM to 

install corner markers and see if two tipped monuments can be straightened, and to discuss any other 

matters. 

4) Other:  After the trustees reviewed the expenses for the year, it was decided that Mark will give the OK to 

Thad Berrier to prep the ground at Riverside where the lilacs were removed, provided a certificate of 

insurance is supplied.  Mark will contact Jason Noyes for an estimate for the removal of the dead maple tree 

at Pease cemetery. 

5) A monument restoration session was scheduled for Riverside cemetery on Saturday October 24. 

6) The next regular meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, September 8, at 5 PM at the Library. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 072215 

 


